


WELCOME TO OUR LADY OF THE ASSUMPTION CHURCH 

SATURDAY,  OCTOBER 27         
Baptism—Ben Martin 10:00am, Church 
Baptism—Sanchez 11:00am, Church 
Baptism—Cancino Hernandez 12:00pm, Church 
Trunk or Treat 6:00pm, Parish Hall 
Trunk or Treat Clean Up 9:00pm, Parish Hall  
SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 28                 
Parish Youth Choir & Ensemble 9:30am, Church 
Flame Group 10:30am, St. Paul’s Room 
RCIA 11:00am, St. Anne’s Room 
MONDAY,  OCTOBER 29 
Girls Volleyball Team 2 3:15pm, Parish Hall  
Christian Meditation 4:00pm, Church 
Sacramento Choral Practice 5:45pm, Church 
Pastoral PTG Meeting 6:00pm, St. Paul’s Room 
Boy Scout Meeting 6:45pm, St. John’s Hall 
TUESDAY,  OCTOBER 30 
James Kelly Funeral 10:00am, Church 
Young Rembrandt’s Art Program 3:10pm, St. Paul’s 
WEDNESDAY,  OCTOBER 31  
Legion of Mary Meeting 8:45am, St. Paul’s Room 
THURSDAY,  NOVEMBER 1 
Martha & Mary Set-Up 9:00am, St. John’s Hall 
Martha & Mary Gathering 10:00am, St. John’s Hall 
School Mass —2nd Grade 10:50am, Church 
Parish Staff Meeting 1:15pm, Other 
Bear Den Meeting 6:30pm, OLA Extension 
Webelos Den Meeting 6:30pm, St. John’s Hall 
Living the Word 7:00pm, Rectory/School Faculty Rm. 
Encounter, 7pm, Church 
FRIDAY,  NOVEMBER 2 
Parish Fall Festival Dnr. Set-Up 11:00am, Parish Hall  
Marriage Rehearsal—Kropf 5:00pm, Church 
SATURDAY,  NOVEMBER 3         
Dorothy Kolberg—Funeral 9:30am, Church 
Wedding Set-Up—Kropf/Harris 11:00am, Church 
Parish Fall Festival Dnr. Set-Up 12:00pm, Parish Hall 
Wedding—Kropf/Harris 2:30pm, Church 
Parish Fall Festival Dinner 6:00pm, Parish Hall 
Parish Fall Festival Dnr. Clean Up 8:00pm, Parish Hall 

SATURDAY,  OCTOBER 27 
5:00pm  Byron Parker †       Parker Family 
SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 28 
8:00am    Rod Hill †         Donna Hill 
9:30am   Mary Zboralske †     Zboralske Family 
11:00am  Wilma Bower †      Bower Family     
7:30pm  OLA Parishioners     
MONDAY,  OCTOBER 29 
8:00am    Noelle Malone †      Parulan Family 
TUESDAY,  OCTOBER 30 
8:00am     Souls in Purgatory      Anonymous  
WEDNESDAY,  OCTOBER 31 
8:00am    Exner/Devlin Families  †  Kathleen Davis 
THURSDAY,   NOVEMBER 1 
 All Saints Day 
8:00am   All Souls  
FRIDAY,  NOVEMBER 2 
All Souls’ Day 
8:00am   All Souls 
SATURDAY,  NOVEMBER 3 
St. Martin de Porres, Religious  
8:00am   All Souls 
5:00pm  All Souls          

Monday, October 29 
Eph 4:32–5:8; Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6; Lk 13:10-17    
Tuesday, October 30 
Eph 5:21-33; Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5; Lk 13:18-21     
Wednesday, October 31 
Eph 6:1-9; Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 13cd-14;  
Lk 13:22-30      
Thursday, November 1 
Rv 7:2-4, 9-14; Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6; 1 Jn 3:1-3; 
Mt 5:1-12a      
Friday, November 2 
Wis 3:1-9; Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6; Rom 5:5-11; or 
Rom 6:3-9; Jn 6:37-40            
Saturday, November 3 
Phil 1:18b-26; Ps 42:2, 3, 5cdef; Lk 14:1, 7-11      
Sunday, November 4 
Dt 6:2-6; Ps 18:2-3, 3-4, 47, 51; Heb 7:23-28;  
Mk 12:28b-34        



STEWARDSHIP 

“And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; your 
faith has made you well.’ And immediately he 
received his sight and followed him on the 
way.” Mark 10:52 

Faith is believing in something even though you may 
not be able to see it. Many people think that miracles 
don’t happen anymore. But, if you focus on the 
positive, not the negative, focus on your blessings 
instead of your hardships, miracles will seem common 
and you will see God’s active presence in your daily 
life. 

OFFERING 

Weekend of October 21 

Weekend Offertory:             $    7,390.39  

Electronic Giving:              $    4,063.92  

Total:                     $   11,454.31  

Average Weekly Budget Amount:   $  12,500.00 

Second Collect ionSecond Collect ionSecond Collect ion    
2018 Disaster Emergency Collection 

This weekend, October 27/28 

Cardinal Daniel DiNardo, president of the USCCB, has 
asked all parishes to take up a collection in response to 
the recent devastation caused by Hurricane Florence 
and the 7.5-magnitude earthquake and tsunami that 
struck Indonesia. In anticipation of more calamities 
awaiting us this year, funds collected through this 
special collection will also be used to provide relief for 
possible future disasters that occur this year. Thank 
you for your generosity. 

Next weekend, November 3/4, the Second Collection 
will be for our Youth Ministry Programs. 

Thank you! 

Medicine Bottle Project update 

The last day to turn in bottles will be Sun-
day, November 11th. Thanks to your gener-
ous donations, this year-long project has 
contributed over 20,000 bottles to support 
the cause of Matthew 25 Ministries. If you 
are part of a parish ministry that would like 
to take over the project, please contact Shan-

non in the parish office. You will be given guidance in 
how to run the project. Thanks to all those who have 
supported the cause and made it such a success! 

OLA Ministries Continued 

Lectors are lay ministers who read from the Lectionary 
at Mass or other liturgical celebrations. Men and women 
who are fully initiated Catholics are invited to participate 
as lectors. 
The Legion of Mary is an international evangelical 
organization dedicated to the Immaculate Heart of Mary.  
They bring Eucharist each week to individual 
homebound persons and care facilities in the area, as 
well as facilitating a Mass once a month at each of those 
facilities. 
The Liturgy Committee under the direction of the 
Pastor, sets goals, direction and principles for the 
liturgical life of the parish, assesses the needs of the 
worshipping assembly, trains competent liturgical 
ministers, and implements directives from the universal 
Church and the diocesan church. 
The Environment Committee liturgically adorns the 
inside of the church. 
Greeters receive the community and welcome them to 
our Faith Family.  
Ushers help worshipers find seats, take up the 
collection, coordinate the presentation of the gifts and 
give visitors necessary information.  
Martha & Mary Gathering is open to all parish ladies.  
They meet for fellowship, spiritual growth, and to assist 
with parishioner funeral receptions. 
Matthew 25 Ministries does not require meetings…
simply bring old prescription bottles to church for 
shipment to third world countries! 
Music Ministers offer their gifts by singing or playing 
an instrument in our adult and youth choirs. 
Offertory Counters are volunteer teams who count the 
offertory collections.  
The Pastoral Council is a pastoral consultative body 
which strives to discern the movement of the Holy Spirit 
among God’s people in the parish. It gives its help to the 
Pastor in fostering pastoral activity. 
P.E.R.T. (People Enjoying Retirement Together) 
promotes the spirit of friendship while providing 
opportunities for programs and activities to enhance the 
temporal and spiritual life of their later years.  
Social Committee promotes parish unity through the 
planning and execution of social events like our 
community dinners.  
St. Vincent de Paul Society (SVdP) OLA Conference 
is a group of Catholic lay persons who respond to the 
needs of the poor living within the OLA parish 
boundaries through the twice-weekly on-site food locker 
and temporary assistance with rent, utilities, clothing, 
etc.  

Knights of Columbus 

The Arden-Carmichael Council #4970 wants to thank 
the parish for their generosity during the Intellectual 
Disabilities (Tootsie Roll) Drive. Your generous sup-
port will help support adults with disabilities who wish 
to attend the Diocese of Sacramento's Camp ReCrea-
tion this summer. 
As always, we invite all Catholic men to join us in sup-
porting our Council's parishes: St. Ignatius and Our 
Lady of the Assumption. It's also a great opportunity 
for your wives to make new friends.  Our next meeting 
will be on Tuesday, November 13th, at Our Lady of the 
Assumption in St. John's Hall. Bring your wives with 
you for dinner at 6:30pm. The meeting will start at 
7:30pm for members only. Men of ALL ages (18 and 
above) are welcome! Please contact our parish coordi-
nator, Mike Dougherty, by phone at 916-470-7599 or 
email at madphd@comcast.net. We hope to see you 
there! 

mailto:madphd@comcast.net


OLA SCHOOL NEWS 

Meetings are held in the Youth Room (Seton Hall)  

Grades 7 & 8:  Wednesdays, 7:00pm-8:30pm 

Encounter 

Eucharistic Adoration & Fellowship 
1st Thursday of every month  
7:00 pm - Adoration Chapel 

The Fulton Sheen House hosts Eucharistic 
Adoration for high schoolers and young adults 
the 2nd Thursday of every month at 7:00pm in 
the adoration chapel.  
Come and meet other Catholic youth and young 
adults from the Sacramento area. 
For more information, contact Malcolm 
MacDonald at 
mmacdonald.ardeanery@gmail.com 

"“The greatest love story of all time is contained 
in a tiny white Host." 

-Ven. Fulton J. Sheen. 

For more information about Youth Groups,  
please contact OLA´s Youth Minister,  

Johann Rubia-Miller at (916) 481-5115 or   
Email: youth@olaparish.net 

Found in holiness. The young person who 

incorporates virtuous behavior into their life will 

gradually grow in interior happiness and freedom. 

Over the next four school years, our students will 

become well acquainted with the four Cardinal 

Virtues. This school year, the children will 

develop a deep understanding of all 13 components 

of the Virtue of Justice and how to apply the 

values to their lives. Together, we shall strive to 

exemplify our theme: Living the Virtues. 

The virtue on which we are presently focused. is 

“Generosity”, how it looks and sounds like.  

HAPPINESS IS…  

A Loving Message From Our Principal 

"Let us never shame any person on 

earth, great or small. May it be 

granted unto us to fulfil Thy Com-

mandment to 'Love thy neighbor as 

thyself,' with all our hearts and 

souls and bodies and possessions." 

~ Jewish Prayer  

Blessings on our work and on each other, 

~Nicole Grant 

mailto:mmacdonald.ardeanery@gmail.com


“The rosary is the book of the blind, where souls see and there enact the greatest drama of love the world has ever 
known; it is the book of the simple, which initiates them into mysteries and knowledge more satisfying than the 
education of other men; it is the book of the aged, whose eyes close upon the shadow of this world, and open on 
the substance of the next. The power of the rosary is beyond description.”  

~Ven. Fulton Sheen 

Pastoral Council Update 

The last few months have been very productive for the Pastoral Council. Here’s a quick update: 

Membership  
As part of our yearly effort to bring in new members and allow tenured members to rotate off, we would like to 
thank Michele Piland and Shirley Whitfield for their years of service on the Council. We are also pleased to wel-
come Ivan Florez, Jordan Holmes, Jerry Johnson, Carly Preston, and Jenny Teeters as new members. If you are 
interested in becoming a member or in nominating a friend, stay tuned. Our nomination and selection process will 
occur in Spring of 2019. 

New OLA Website 
You may have noticed, we have a new parish website! (https://olaparish.net) We still need to make a few tweaks, 
but in the main, it is all there. Many thanks to Shannon Langer for staffing the project, and to committee members 
Michele Piland, Ross Villegas, Deacon Michael Tateishi,  and Leo Winternitz.  

2018-2021 Vibrant Parish Pastoral Plan 
After almost a year in the making, the Pastoral Plan is complete. By design it is concise, ambitious, but doable. To 
review it, please visit our website. If you would like to volunteer to work on one of our goals and objectives or if 
you would like to see our progress in detail, please contact me. Many thanks to the members of our Strategic Plan-
ning Committee and the Pastoral Council for developing and implementing the Plan. 

Carmichael HART Winter Sanctuary 
Winter is rapidly approaching. So too is the third annual Carmichael Homeless Assistance Resource Team 
(HART) Winter Sanctuary. OLA has been a part of this effort from the beginning. 

This year, Winter Sanctuary will provide food, shelter, and fellowship for homeless  members of our community 
for ten weeks beginning on New Year’s Eve. OLA has partnered with two other Carmichael churches to staff their 
sanctuaries for two evenings/mornings from 4:30 pm to 6:30 am. We will be staffing the St. John the Evangelist 
Winter Sanctuary (5751 Locust Avenue) on Wednesday, January 2nd and the American River Community Church 
(3300 Walnut Avenue) on Wednesday, January 16.  If you are interested in helping our brothers and sisters in 
need, please contact me.  

Catholic in Recovery 
An overarching principle of the Pastoral Plan is to meet the spiritual and personal needs of members of our parish. 
An important part of this goal is to provide a ministry for those struggling with addiction or excess, and for their 
loved ones. OLA is now affiliated with Catholic in Recovery (https://catholicinrecovery.com), a twelve-step pro-
gram grounded in the sacraments. At my request, Pastoral Council member Jenny Teeters has stepped up to coor-
dinate this important ministry. She is busy putting together final touches for a first meeting. As soon as the first 
meeting is set, she will make an announcement in the bulletin. 

A Community Gathering 
At Father Eduino’s request, and in keeping with the Pastoral Plan, this past August 24-26, the Pastoral Council 
sponsored a “Community Gathering” that focused on liturgical observances, practical workshops, and the inaugu-
ration of the Mass with Teens. Evaluations of the event were very positive, reaffirming the need to continue spon-
soring such events. Youth Minister Johann Rubia-Miller, Music Director Casey Oliver, and parishioner Vicky 
Yñiguez were instrumental in organizing this event. Father is putting together a committee to plan future events. 
Stay tuned! 

The Pastoral Council continues to work on these and other initiatives. I will continue to keep you informed.  

On behalf of the Pastoral Council and in Christ, 

Juan Yñiguez 
Pastoral Council Chair 
jcyniguez@att.net  

https://olaparish.net
https://catholicinrecovery.com
mailto:jcyniguez@att.net


CCC Informational Meeting 
December 15th at 10 :00 am 

Catholic Charities of California is excit-
ed to be hosting walking pilgrimages in 

Spain along the Camino de Santiago and in Italy along 
the Via Francigena, as well as non-walking pilgrimages 
visiting early Christian monastic sites in Ireland and colo-
nial Catholic churches in Cuba! These pilgrimages will 
change your life and support the work of Catholic Chari-
ties of California. Please join us for an informational 
meeting on December 15th held at Holy Spirit Church, 
3159 Land Park Drive, Sacramento, 95818 at 10:00 
am, or Our Lady of Assumption Parish, 5057 Cottage 
Way, Carmichael, 95608 at 2:00 pm.  

To RSVP for the meeting or for more information regard-
ing the pilgrimages, please go to our website at 
www.Catholic-Pilgrimage.com, contact CCC at  
pilgrim@catholiccharitiesca.org, or call (916) 706-1539 
Ext. 12. 

LIVE, LEARN &ENJOY YOUR FAITH 

Surviving the Holidays. If you are separated 
or divorced, the holidays can be an especially 
painful and difficult time. “Surviving the 
Holidays” is a warm, encouraging and helpful 
event on Thursday, November 8, 2018, from 6:30 
to 9:00 pm in the library of Ss. Peter and Paul 
parish in Rocklin. The evening features a video 
and group discussion facilitated by people who 
personally understand what it takes to get through 
the holidays. Registration is $5.00, and free 
childcare is available upon request. Call Corinne 
at 916-765-1936 for more information. 

DIOCESAN EVENTS 

Questions of the Week 

Theme: Power in weakness. 

Breaking Open the Word 

Suggested text for faith sharing: Today’s Gospel 

Step One: Listen to the Word 

As you hear this reading, what words or phrases 
strike you? What in this reading touches your 
heart? 

Step Two: Look into Your Life 

Question for Children: What would you like to 
ask Jesus for? 

Question for Youth: “Master, I want to see!” 
What do you most want to be able to “see” in your 
own life? How are you blind? 

Question for Adults: What does it mean for you to 
“see”? Are there blind spots in your life? 

They departed in tears, 
but I will console them and guide 
them. (Jer 31:9) 

The Jesuit Retreat Center of  
Los Altos  

From Grief to Healing 
November 9-11 

Non-Silent Retreat for Women and Men 
Fr. Andrew Rodriguez, S.J., Ms. Farelyn Lehane,and 
Ms. Naomi Meyer 
Exploring insights of the grieving processing the context 
of one's spirituality 
For more information call (650) 917-4000 or email  
retreat@jrclosaltos.org. 

Calendar Highlights 

All Souls 
 

First Friday 

PURGATORY 
WHAT TO EXPECT 

Tuesday, November 6, 2018 from 7:00 - 8:30 pm 
Our Lady of the Assumption Church, Carmichael, CA 

In 1873 a nun in France began to be visited by a soul 
from purgatory. Under obedience she kept a detailed ac-
count of what the soul from purgatory told her.  
Steve Patton will review the nun’s manuscript and help 
you better understand:  

 What the Catholic Church teaches about purgatory  

 Why we should be grateful purgatory is there, but also 
strive to avoid it  

 Why we should pray for the souls who are there  

 What constitutes an authentic spiritual life  

 What is the proper place for “private revelations” such 
as this one  
Steve is the Associate Director for Family and Respect 
Life Ministries for the Diocese of Sacramento. 

First Saturday 
 

Harvest Dinner, 6 pm, Parish Hall 

PLEASE NOTE: All articles for bulletin must be submitted two Fridays prior to the bulletin you want 
your information in to the Parish Bulletin Email: parishbulletin@olaparish.net, with copy to our secretary, 
Shannon Langer ministrycoordinator@olaparish.net. Thank you! 

http://www.Catholic-Pilgrimage.com
mailto:pilgrim@catholiccharitiesca.org
mailto:retreat@jrclosaltos.org
mailto:parishbulletin@olaparish.net
mailto:ministrycoordinator@olaparish.net


Church Tour – All Are Welcome 
For a tour of our Church, contact Shannon Langer 
at 481-5115. 

OUR PARISH 

Faith that transforms forever 

I n the Gospel for today, Jesus continues His Mission to Jerusalem where He will die to 
save the world. In this road there was a blind man named Bartimaeus who calls on Jesus 

to have mercy on him. Jesus stopped and said to call him. Someone said to Bartimaeus: 
“Take courage, Jesus is calling you.” 

Bartimaeus got up and asked Jesus to heal him. Jesus healed him and he followed Jesus. 
Bartimaeus could have proclaimed today’s psalm: “The Lord has done great things for us 
and we are filled with joy.” We too are to sing that psalm and invite people to take courage 
and invite them to come to Jesus who is calling them. In doing so we are helping people to 
feel the joy of healing and experience the joy that comes from faith in Christ and experience 
transformation that comes from the Grace of God leading them to sing: :The Lord has done 
great things for us and we are filled with joy.” 

Martha Mary Gathering for 
November 

Women of the parish are invited to 
attend the 10:50am All Saints holy 
day Mass. The monthly Gathering 
will follow the Mass and be held in 
St. John’s Hall. At the October 

Gathering there was discussion about craft and 
cookie donations for the Santa Breakfast. For fu-
ture planning, the December Gathering, Thursday, 
December 6th, will be a catered luncheon, held at 
11 am in St. John’s Hall. Please watch for the 
name of your contact person for a reservation. The 
cost for this luncheon will be $15.00.  All women 
of the Parish are encouraged to attend the Minis-
try Gatherings.  

Parish Work DayParish Work Day  
Saturday, November 3rd 

Do you need parish hours? Do 
you like to work outside? Come 
join us for a Parish Work Day on 
Saturday, November 3rd, from 
8:00am to 12:00pm. Wear your 
work clothes and bring a rake! 
See you then.  
Please call the Parish Office if you have any ques-
tions. 

INQUIRE NOW ABOUT OUR  
OLA MINISTRIES! 

Additional Information can be found at 
www.olaparish.net, ministrycoordinator@olaparish.net  
or 481-5115.  Training provided. 
Altar Servers light candles, hold the books, and handle 
the vessels, etc. so that the celebrant can focus on 
leading the assembly in prayer. Servers Girls and boys, 
5th grade and older, are invited to participate.   
Bereavement Committee Members provide caring 
support to those who have lost loved ones while 
assisting with funeral planning.  Please call the parish 
office if you are in need of their services. 
Building and Grounds Committee coordinates the 
regular maintenance and improvement of the parish 
buildings and grounds. 
Catholic Daughters of America strive “to be helping 
hands where there is pain, poverty, sorrow or sickness.” 
Eucharistic Homebound Ministers bring homebound 
parishioners Eucharist to their homes or care facilities. 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion assist 
in the distribution of Holy Communion. Men and 
women (16yrs and older) must be fully initiated 
Catholics to participate. 
Faith Formation for Children volunteers teach the 
Catholic Faith to our parish children once a week. 
Family Promise Ministry provides fellowship and 
healthy meals to homeless families with children.  
Permanent housing is the ultimate goal, along with 
developing the self-sufficiency needed to sustain them. 
The Parish Finance Council is a consultative body of 
lay parishioners who advise the Pastor in matters 
pertaining to the financial affairs of the parish.  
Habitat for Humanity volunteers provide time and 
talent to build homes for families in need. Habitat's 
affordable, no-profit house payments free up money for 
food, child care, medicine and other necessities. 
The Knights of Columbus is a Catholic Family 
Fraternal Service Organization, which assists the 
Church and communities in the Arden Carmichael 
areas.  

Continued... 

This Thursday, November 

1st, is the Solemnity of All 

Saints and a holy day of obli-

gation.  

Our Mass schedule is: 8:00 

a.m. 10:50 am (OLA School 

Mass) and 5:30 p.m.  

http://www.olaparish.net
mailto:ministrycoordinator@olaparish.net



